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Circular No. 38 / 01/ 2024      November 26, 2024 
 
Dear Comrades, 
 

 OUR 38th CONFERENCE@ MADURAI – RESOUNDING SUCCESS 
 
The 38th Conference of our Employees’ Union was held on 23rd& 24th November, 2024 at 

Rajah Muthiah Hall, Madurai.  The venue of the Conference was decorated with AIBEA 

festoons.  Right from the morning Members from various parts of the country have started 

arriving. The inaugural session commenced with hoisting of our AIBEA Flag by the President 

of the Union Com.T. Sekar amidst powerful slogan shouting. Com.C.R. Kumaran, Chairman 

of the Reception Committee welcomed all the Leaders and the Delegates.  Com.T. Sekar, 

President delivered his presidential speech.  Com.C.H. Venkatachalam, General Secretary, 

AIBEA inaugurated the conference.  Sri.J. Natarajan, Executive Director of our Bank was the 

Guest of Honour in our Conference.  Com.E. Arunachalam, General Secretary, Tamilnadu 

Bank Employees’ Federation delivered special address.  Fraternal greetings was offered by 

Com.A.R. Sujith Raju, Convenor, Private Sector Bank Unions Cell, Com.S. Rengan, General 

Secretary, KVBOA and Com.J. Rajendran, President, KVBRA.  Veteran leader and former 

General Secretary of our Union Com.M. Sundarajan was honoured in the Conference. 

 

The Delegates session commenced in the afternoon. Com.I Venkatesan, General Secretary 

placed the detailed report covering various issues. Many Members participated in the 

deliberations and placed their view points on the issues mentioned in the General Secretary 

report.  Com.General Secretary summed up the deliberations and assured the Members that 

the incoming Team would carry forward the decisions taken in the conference.  After that the 

General Secretary report was adopted unanimously by the House.  In addition to the above 

various resolutions were passed in the conference. 

 

Com.C.R. Kumaran, General Secretary, Madurai District Bank Employees’ Union and his 

Team conducted the election process.  The following Office Bearers and the All India 

Executive Committee Members for Office Assistant (Sub-staff) were elected unanimously. 

 

S.No.      POSITION       NAME  PLACE OF WORK 

01. President G. Ramkumar Tiruvannamalai 

02. Vice - Presidents M. Sai Sri Sankar Hyderabad – Santosh Nagar 

03.  R. Athinarayanan Gudalur 

04.  P. Venkataraman Palayamkottai 

05.  D. Subramani Coimbatore - Kalapatti 

06. General Secretary T. Sekar Chennai - Arumbakkam 

07. Secretary R. Logeshwaran Chennai – West Mambalam 
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08. Joint Secretaries N. ShanmugaSingaram Hoskote 

09.  S. PrasannaVenkatesh Madurai - Palanganatham 

10. Treasurer R. Sampath Central Office – O.D. 

11. Organising Secretaries P. Baskar Trichy - Suriyur 

12.  BijuThuruthiyil Kottayam 

13.  K.V. Ganeshbabu Rajahmundry 

14.  L. Murugesh Bangalore – Yeshwanthpur 

15.  S. Saadath Salem – Gugai 

16.  D. Srinivasan Chennai – Besant Nagar 

17.  R. Ashok Perundurai – KEC Nagar 

18. Assistant Secretaries Sanjeev Garg Noida  

19.  Narayan De   Kolkata  Burra Bazaar           

20.  G. Chennakesavalu Puttur 

 
All India Executive Committee Members for Office Assistant  
 

1) Com.K. Uma Mahesh,  Tirupathi Main 

2) Com.A.M. Sivaraj, Kavindapadi 

 
Detailed proceedings of the Conference will be reported in the next circular. 
 
Special thanks to the Reception Committee :  The Members of the Reception Committee 
headed by Com.S. Prasanna Venkatesh, Secretary and Com.B. Arunachalam, Treasurer 
and their entire TEAM had meticulously planned and executed the work right from booking 
accommodation, food, hall arrangements etc., in an excellent manner which earned the 
praise of all the Members who attended the conference.  We convey our appreciations to all 
the Members of the Reception Committee / Keep it up Comrades.   We are proud of you. 
 
Comrades really it is a great moment for all of us as more than 900 Members have attended 

the conference.  This shows their love and affection towards our beloved KVBEU.  The New 

Team will definitely carry forward the legacy of KVBEU and march ahead in the days to 

come. 

 
With greetings, 
 
Yours comradely, 
 

 
 
T . SEKAR 
GENERAL SECRETARY 
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